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Administration

BOILING SPRINGS — Finishing
touches are being put on a pew ad-
ministration building at Gardner-Webb
College. Construction began in March of
this year. Administrative offices are al-
ready in operation in the new building.

It houses offices for the president, vice-
president, business manager, dean of in-
struction, public relations officers, and

headquarters for the Development Pro-

gram, the Religion department and the
Church-Community department.

The building is officially named the
Webb Administration Building, honor-
ing “. . . Mrs. O. Max Gardner, and in
memory of her parents, Judge and Mrs,
James Landrum Webb, and grandpar-
ents, the Rev. and Mrs. George Milton

Webb, and the Rev. James Milton
Webb.”
The structure is a result of one of the

first gifts in a $550,000 fund-raising cam-
paign that began with Founders’ Day and
Homecoming celebrations in 1959. Hon-
orary chairman of the campaign, O. Max
Gardner, Jr., announced the gift from
the O. Max Gardner Foundation, Inc.,

at one of the first meetings of the cam-
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paign leaders.

The building was constructed at an
approximate cost of $75,000. General
contractor was Neal Construction Com-
pany, Forest City. :

Webb Administration Building is a two-
story brick structure, 37 by 85 feet, in
Williamsburg Colonial style, in keeping
with the architectural style of the other
recently - constructed buildings on the
campus.

The inside finish is cement block and
striated plywood, with tile floors, acous-
tical ceiling, and fluorescent lighting. The
building is air-conditioned, and is heated
from the central heating plant on the
campus.

Further plans for expansion of the
college plant call for construction of a
science building, to be located between
Dover Library and Decker Hall.

Dr. Philip L. Elliott, president of the
college, has expressed hope that the new
science building will be conipleted for
the 1961-62 school year. '

Working plans will be made the last

of November, at which time the ad-

ministration hopes to receive bids.

The new Webb Administration Building,
family of buildings.

in Williamsburg Colonial style, is the n
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ewest edition to the Gardner-Webb

WEBB ADMINISTRATION BUILDING,
latest addition to the Gardner-Webb College

plant, stands proudly on the campus as work-
men put the finishing touches on the two-story
brick structure. The architectural style is
Williamsburg Colonial, in keeping with the
other more recently constructed buildings on

the campus.

DR. PHILIP L. ELLIOTT, presid

Gardner-Webb, surveys the cb’nfll:sion e::su;:
ing from moving his office from the old E. B.
Hamrick Building to the New Webb Adminis-
tration Building. Administrative officers have
been moving during the last two weeks. Dr.
Elliott is now ‘safely moved into his new
spacious office. The building was constructed at
an approximate cost of $75,000,
the 0. Max Gardner Foundation, Inc.

a gift from
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